
ASTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

EXTRAORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

TO BE HELD AT 

THE MAYTIME, ASTHAL
 WEDNESDAY 12th JULY 2017 AT 1.00PM
MINUTES 
Present: Peter Kendall Chairman (PK), Edward Walker (EW), Christopher Allen (CA), Rita Gunn Clerk (RG)
1. Finance
a) The internally audited accounts and the annual governance statement were presented to the council and approved. RG pointed out that no income had been received for the allotments in the 2016-17 financial year because of late billing. Whilst invoices were raised before 31st March there was insufficient time to collect and bank receipts. All monies were now banked and would appear in the accounts of the next financial year.  It was noted that the internal auditor recommended that, whilst discussion of the budget forecast and associated precept request was minuted, it would be good practice to ensure that there was a clear statement of the specific precept request being made.
b) A risk assessment of the potential threats to the council was discussed and  accepted by the council.
c) A review of the effectiveness of the internal audit was presented for discussion. It was agreed that the audit was carried out with a high degree of integrity and competence.
2.  AOB

CA has been in discussion with JSP concerning the use of the company defibrillators by the local community in Worsham.  JSP have been most helpful and provided a protocol for usage which relates to:

a) Normal working hours 9.00- 17.00 Mon – Fri
b) Evening and Weekends

c) Periods of shutdown. (Usually Bank holidays)

The council felt that it would be more straightforward to refer residents to the defibrillator in Asthall Leigh during periods of shutdown than designate a nominated person to take responsibility. JSP have asked for a statement from the council accepting liability but there is uncertainty abou whether this is a general statement or was specific to the defibrillator being given to a nominated person. This will be followed up (RG). RG noted that our insurers are happy with the arrangement.

The Worsham Noticeboard will be replaced shortly and details of telephone contacts and periods of closure for JSP will be published there.
Date of next Meeting: Tuesday 5th September 2017 in The Maytime, Asthal

